

Minutes District Forum 4th November 2025

1. **Present:**

D. Saunders, K. Reid, E. Porter, B. Pyke, N. Graham, S. Hills (minutes).

2. **In attendance:**

Cr. A. Andrews, Cr. P. Terrent.

Guest:

Gordon.

Apologies:

J. Davis (Acting Chair) D. Gatenby.

The acting chair, Jill Davis, wasn't available; Nicole Graham chaired the meeting.

4 Declaration of any pecuniary interest by a member of special committee of council:

Nil

5 Confirmation of October Minutes:

Move E. Porter **Second** D. Saunders.

Carried with correction.

6 Business Arising:

Items to be taken off list

- ☐ Footpath funding
- ☐ Temp bus stop.

6.1 After a discussion on the state of the footpaths around the town and how long it takes to fix minor repairs B. Pyke moved:

Motion: That a repair inventory of local footpaths to be collated and submitted to NMC by January.

Move B. Pyke. **Second** N. Graham. **CARRIED**

B. Pyke and N. Graham to follow up with list.

6.2 B. Pyke also concerned with safety when passengers elite from the bus near the raised part of cement.

- ☐ Safety issue has been resolved.

6.3 Christmas Lights: N. Graham to contact NMC for update.

7 New business:

7.1 Concerns were raised with pedestrians and trucks during road works.

Motion: Safety concerns were raised during current High Street road works and we enquire whether there is an on-site safety officer to observe and direct both vehicles and pedestrians during road works, if not can one be appointed.

Move E. Porter **Second:** B. Pyke. **CARRIED.**

7.2 *Motion: Request NMC to approach State Growth to have speed cameras in use during road works for safety concerns and have speed limit reduced to 40kph*

Move: K. Reid **Second:** D. Saunders **CARRIED**

The guest (Gordon) suggested contacting the Local Member

7.3 *Motion: The plan of the Convict Brick Trail to be displayed on the notice board.*

Move: E. Porter **Second** B. Pyke **CARRIED**

7.4 Neighbourhood Watch suggested as a topic for discussion at another meeting.

Meeting closed 10.35am